SHIPPENSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

February 21, 2017
6:00 p.m.

Present at the Council Meeting: Andrea Lage
Kathy Coy
Angie Facchinei
Sandra Mailey
John Alosi
Bruce Hockersmith, Mayor
Sam Wiser, Solicitor

INVOCATION: Mayor Hockersmith
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: COUNCIL
REPORTS:

Mayor Hockersmith reported that tomorrow evening is the workshop that the University is
putting on by Representative Barletta to discuss the opiate problem. He further reported that he had
the opportunity yesterday to sign one of the purchase papers for the new ladder truck for the
Cumberland Valley Hose Co. that should be here in February of next year. Mayor Hockersmith went on
to report that the cost of the new ladder truck is a little bit over 1.2 million dollars. The Mayor
reported that they have had some domestic calls last night into this morning, and the Police Department
continues to cope with an increasing number of people who do not seem to have enough to do at night
and who want to stay out in town at all hours of the night.

President Lage stated that Finance/Budget and Personnel have nothing to report at this time.
Kathy Coy reported that the Long Range Planning has met and have submitted a report to Council.
Kathy stated that they recently met with the Municipal Relations committee and discussed a game plan
going forward and they are going to continue joining the Long Range Planning Committee to look at
issues that are being discussed among the community and try to work together to resolve those. Kathy
stated that currently the top two issues are HARB and the conditional use process. Manager Epley
stated that they have scheduled a monthly meeting now so it will be a continual work in progress and
Steve Hoffman who is a planner for Cumberland County is involved with the group and his resources will
be a big help.

Chief Scott reported that they have had requests from people through Facebook, etc., about
making safe areas at the police station so that people can come and transfer things such as through
Craigslist at a safe location. Chief Scott explained that he was thinking of the parking stalls right across



























